
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – January 25, 2021  

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The 2021 Budget Hearing will be February 1, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse. 

Social distancing will be required.  There will be space for 30-40 attendees. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to postpone the business portion of Town Meeting to May 11, 

2021 at 7:00 pm, and to have Town Meeting Voting on Articles 1 & 2 the election of officers and 

a zoning change on Tuesday March 9th from 11:00am to 7:00 pm at the Crapo Building, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER. The motion passed unanimously. The site for the business 

meeting is yet to be determined and if not the Meetinghouse then the Sugar Hill Fire Station will 

be used. 

 

The board approved a building permit for the Sugar Hill Historical Museum Map 218, Lot 51 to 

rehabilitate a tool shed on the property. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to appoint Deborah Corey as Deputy Health Officer, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

MARGO CONNORS reported on her meeting with Easton and Franconia representatives on the 

Tri Town Transfer Station.  The budget will reflect the hiring of a part time employee for the 

weekends and also $3,000 for building maintenance.  They will be looking into adding a 

bathroom and water to the Transfer Station. 

 

MARGO CONNORS shared three bids for the solar project and is expecting one additional bid. 

Jennifer will contact the bank for a 5-year interest rate. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of January 18, 2021 seconded 

by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday February 1 at the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse at 4:00 pm to be 

followed by the 2021 Budget Hearing at 6:00 pm. Social distancing and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


